
SBMOC Meeting Minutes, October 7, 2023 
 
Club President Roy Atkinson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and passed the 
attendance sheet.  
 
We welcomed guests Kevin and Elide (ell-ee-day) Durr to our meeting. 
 
Club Treasurer Sue Beck presented the Treasurer’s report. The Club’s current assets total 
$3,251.22. The Greenville Games has been invoiced $1,644.76, with the proceeds expected on 
Monday. The Truist ending total was $1,122.03, and the PayPal total was $2,114.19.  
 
No Noggin & Natter was proposed for October. However, it was decided that in the future, 
email will be used to RSVP for Noggin & Natters and other club events after a disappointing 
turnout at Delaney’s on September 28th. 
 
We have a few noteworthy upcoming Club events, with details coming soon: 

• The Soup & Shoot will be held on Saturday, November 4 (the same day as our next Club 
meeting). This event is hosted by Larry and Donna Diaz.  

• The Big Lynn trip is in the planning stages. Last year, 14 folks had a good time. 
• The Club Picnic is being organized by Jerry Azzara and Mary Reed. The Picnic will be held 

on Saturday, November 25. 
• The Christmas Party is scheduled for Wednesday, December 6. 

 
A couple of members shared their stories: 

• Larry Diaz talked about 73M miles of happy driving, since he usually talks about 
emergency repairs. 

• The Porters shared a story about 45K, of reliable Austin Healey happiness. 
 
Suggestions for future consideration include a fund to commemorate and celebrate for 
members that pass on, with money from the 50/50. Harvey proposed that we call it The 
Sunshine Fund. and the compilation of a list of suppliers. 
 
This month’s 50/50 drawing winner took home $35.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m.; thanks to Jerry Azzara for taking the meeting notes. 
 
 


